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 Special Message from Our PCCC  President, David Smith 

MARCH 2021 EDITION 

Greetings to all, I hope all are doing well during these times. First, I would like to 

thank all of the Club Directors for continuing on for the next year.   We have had 2 

meetings January and February at Carolina BBQ, adhering to Covid guidelines and 

both were well attended.   Carolina BBQ will be our permanent meeting place for 

at least until November. We have also been doing a few cruise ins and one 

show.  Hopefully this pandemic will open up soon so we can have more.  

I would like to welcome  all the new members who have joined us even 

though we haven't been able to meet as much as we normally do, we look 

forward to meeting all in the future.  

I also would like to wish all the members born in March a Happy Birthday.   Don't 

forget Mojo's cruise in on March 6th from 12:00 to 4:00. Hope to see you there. 

Until then please be careful and safe. Thanks. 

 

Johnny Ellis and his IROC-Z Camaro 



 

 

 PCCC APPAREL  

Standard Club Shirt  [$10]  Long Sleeve  [$15] 

Royal Blue Polo Shirts                                                                                    

Including standard embroidery   [$23] 

Pink Ladies V-Neck  [$10]                                   

Hats                                                                                                                    

Solid Kaki, Kaki with Black Brim, Kaki with Black Trim, Solid Black, 

Gray/White    [$15]                                                                                                                            

Club Jacket Royal Blue                                                                                  

Including standard embroidery  [$46]    

New ôSoft Shell Black Jacket                                                                                      

With lighter contrast collar   [$56]  

Magnetic Engraved Name Badges [$10.70]                         

 

2021ñ2022 Club Officers 

President - David Smith                       

dmsmith57@outlook.com                                  

Vice President - Ray Bader                     

raybader46@earthlink.net 

Secretary - Natalie Hummel                       

hummelcycle@gmail.com                                                      

Treasurer - Tom Doherty     

tdoherty@mpcllp.com                                         

Send your annual 2021 PCCC Dues payment to:                     

Tom Doherty                                                                                       

4008 Ridgebrook Bluffs; Raleigh, NC  27603  

Make check out to PCCC                                               

Annual dues are $25                                                        

Contact Larry Lewis @ 919.215.3946 or 
rclarry@aol.com                                                 

for complete ordering details 

CƻǊ ŀ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ƭƛǎǝƴƎ ƻŦ ŎŀǊǎƘƻǿǎ ŀƴŘ ŎǊǳƛǎŜ ƛƴΩǎ 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ Ŏƭǳō ƳŜƳōŜǊ                                                                  

YŀȅŜ .ǊŀŘȅ                                                                                 

! ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ƭƛǎǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ŀƴŘ 

ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƴǘ ōȅ ŜƳŀƛƭ 

ƪōǊŀŘȅΦǎƻǳǘƘŜǊƴŎƭŀǎǎƛŎϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ  

Got an interesting project or story you would like to submit for future newsletters?                             

Contact Jeff Hopp at jhopp55@att.net  

ȦǯǼB ȍNǩO 



 

WȈLCǳME NǧW MǧǱBEșS 

 

WELCOME BACK 

Jim & Lois Arnold                                                                 

Raleigh, NC 

John & Denise Schuck                                   

Fuquay Varina, NC 

David Batchelor                                            

Clayton, NC 

Murray Gault                                                   

Raleigh, NC 



 

The Georgia Mountain Moonshine Cruzin 

 

Club tour to Hiawassee, Georgia on July 28th (travel day and arrival), attendees 

planned events on July 29th, and main show on Friday 30th and Saturday 31st. Check 

out Sunday Aug 1 and travel home. Currently, there are 36 PCCC members signed up 

to go. 

 

View the links for info and registrationñ 

georgiamoonshinecruise.com 

Georgia Mountain Moonshine Cruiz-In 2021 Tickets, Thu, Jul 29, 

2021 at 9:00 AM | Eventbrite 

Georgia Mountain Fairgrounds                                                                                                        

1311 Music Hall Road                                                                                                                                  

Hiawassee, GA 30546 

1-800-613-4349 to book your room at Lake Chatooga Lodge   

 

Contact Dave Peedin with any questions @ (919) 612-6998  

Are You Ready To Go Cruisin? 



 

  

ȦȈLǧBǸAǺǬȔN!!!!  

MARCH                           

PCCC BIRTHDAYS 

  Elke Watkins                                  

Carol Keith                                

Steve LaRue                              

John DeYoung                           

Robert Wagner                       

Denise Grady                                   

Roger Feldbusch                           

Dominic Caswell                             

Jim Toups                                  

George Kavalak                               

Dan Glover 

 Getting To Know PCCC Members 

Last year, Chris Peedin suggested an idea for members in the club to submit photos of themselves from 

the past, òGuess Who Feature.ó  If any of you are interested, send me a photo from your past.  I will 

post it in the newsletter for PCCC members to guess who you might be.  

After you send me a photo from your past, you would then need to send me a story about you, to 

describe where you grew up, what schools, or college you may have attended, what your career was 

(or still is about) and something interesting about your car hobby.  So, if you may find this to be an 

interesting feature, send me a photo of yourself when you were younger and along with a current 

photo of yourself.   Send your story after. 

The newsletter that will follow will then reveal who you are and your story posted.   Look for this 

feature during the course of the year.   

To submit photos and your story, send me an email at jhopp55@att.net  



 

Meet PCCC Member Barry Kitchener 

I was raised in Belleville, NJ in the 50õs and 60õs. (Itõs my parentsõ fault).  It was cool back then to hang at gas 

stations and learn about cars.  Graduated from Belleville HS and headed off to college in NYC and then West 

Haven, CT. The first car I drove was the family 56 Oldsmobile. Pretty cool ride even back then. Next, my Mom 

bought a brand new 64 Chevelle 300, plain jane 4 door with a straight 6. Only new car my family ever bought.  

My first love was a White 63 Impala with a 327, 4 speed Muncie and black cloth interior.  I bought it from a 

soldier being shipped overseas for $600 in 1967. One of the òaccessoriesó I bought for it was a set of cheater slicks 

for $10. My stepdad thought I got gipped because there was very little tread. Burned through those in no time 

spending Sundayõs at Englishtown, NJ drag strip. It was totaled 2 years later when a drunk ran a stop sign and T-

boned me.  I replaced it with a brand new 69 Malibu metallic brown with bucket seats, console, and 350 V -8.  

The day after Nancy and I returned from our honeymoon, she was being the good wife and headed to the 

laundromat. Pulling out of the laundromat, she skidded on some leaves and the Malibu was totaled.  Insurance 

paid out, but I had a buddy with a body shop and we rebuilt it.  It became my work car as an outside salesman 

and finally sold it with 190,000 miles.  I spent most of my adult life driving company cars. Couldnõt beat the price.  

Fast forward 30 some odd years, and two kids graduated from college, and I became 

the proud owner on a 39 Chevy street rod.  I bought it through eBay in Cameron, NC 

from its 3
rd

 owner.  Went to Cameron for a test drive and drove it home the next day.  

I was the cars 4
th
 owner. The second owner built in at his home in Anderson, SC. I still 

talk to him to this day. It now lives on in Burlington, NC, so it stays a southern all steel 

rust free car.  Next ride was a 62 Impala SS which found me in Holly Springs, NC. 

Thanks to Dave Smith for all his expertise in decoding the car and confirming it was a 

true survivor.  I sold that to a PCCC club member a few weeks back with visitation 

rights.  I am now on a hunt for my next classic.  A 63-65 first Gen Buick Riviera.  Keep 

your eyes and ears open if you know of any.  

 

I have been a member of PCCC since 2007 and it is one of the best car 

clubs in NC or anywhere. 

 

Story by Barry Kitchener, Photos by Barry and Jeff Hopp 



 

My first (and technically second and third - but all before I had my licenses) car   By, Natalie Hummel 

I grew up in the San Joaquin Valley of California. Our country property had a main house and a smaller in-

law quarters. When I was a kid, a bachelor moved into the in-law quarters who (to put it mildly) was 

obsessed with classic American cars from the 1950s and 60s. Allen was, and continues to be, a walking car 

encyclopedia. I soon became his side-kick on excursions to swap meets, car cruises, drag races and pick ônõ 

pull. Heõd regularly hire me to clean up his latest find for 20 bucks, generous pay for a few hours work! 

 

My dad caught the car bug and soon our yard began to resemble a scrap yard and used car lot. It was a 

common occurrence to see the cherry picker in the front yard as we swapped out engines on the weekend. I 

grew up in gear head paradise and boy did I want to get my first car. The car bug, and an itch to travel, 

drove me to make some cash for my savings account. I raised chickens for eggs, turkeys for meat, cleaned 

houses, babysat, sold fruit from our orchard, worked at a fruit stand, washed cars. Anything to pile up the 

cash for my first wheels. 

 

Finally, at 14, I saved enough cash and bought a 1960 Ford Ranchero equipped with a straight 6. I think I 

paid $350 for the car. Not quite road -worthy, I began to strip off the paint in the mornings before school. I 

still had a year and a half until I could get my permit, so there was time to get the car together.  

 

While working on the project another of our car friends called me about two 1966 Rancheros he had come 

across. They were project cars meant to be put together like two pieces of a puzzle. One of the cars had a 

rusted out bed, while the other had been hit in the right front clip. Dad and I decided it was a good project 

for me, so I bought the two cars for $750.  

 

 

 

 

  

 

My First Carñ2 Are Better Than 1 

We hauled them home and cut both cars 

on the windshield posts and across the 

floor, then welded them together. I 

learned to use a torch and weld. Welding 

continues to be one of my favorite 

activities - who can resist the metallic smell 

and the buzzing sound?  



 

 

My First Car  - 2 Are Better Than 1  Continued) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Taking his instructions literally, I took off the air cleaner, then proceeded to disassemble the 2-barrel carbure-

tor. Are you cringing already? My buddy Allen walked up (I believe heõd probably returned home from 

work - he had a day-shift at the local military base) and asked òwhat are you doing tearing apart the carbu-

retor?ó Well, òDad said to break down the engine,ó I responded. òNot the carburetor!ó, Allen said. Realizing 

I had made a huge mistake, I proceeded to reassemble the carburetor from memory and worried that I had 

ruined it. All the little springs and metal balls found a home. Remarkably, it worked like a charm!  

 

Well, carburetor scare aside. I made some great memories in that Ranchero. We painted it Wimbledon white 

and Iõll say that paint gleamed! It was impossible to tell it had been built from two cars unless we pointed 

out the welded joints. I received my learnerõs permit the day I turned 15 and a half. Soon after I turned 16, I 

went to the Wednesday night drag races at Sacramento Raceway with Mom, Dad, Allen and my little sister 

to ride with dad on the bracket fun runs in the Ranchero. Much to my disappointment. on the way to the 

races, Mom declared òno, you are not racing until you turn 18!ó 

 

 

Reassembled, we proceeded to 

get it mechanically sound. 

During this time is when I made 

one of my most distinct 

memories from my youth. One 

afternoon, dad headed off to 

work the swing shift at the 

grocery store. Before he left, he 

asked me to start breaking 

down the 289 engine. The goal 

was to clean it up, replace the 

gaskets and give it a general 

tune-up. 


